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SALVE REGINA C) THE NEWPORT COLLEGE 

NEWSBULLETIN 
Published by the Office of Public Relations, Ext. 208 

Vol. 15 No 16 May 2, 1985 
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Salve Regina will be holding Reunion Weekend '85 on May 
3, 4 and 5 on the College campus. Alumni from the 
classes of '55, '60, '65, '70, '75 and '80 will gather 
for a weekend of activities which will include a clamboil/ 
picnic; a dinner/dance in Ochre Court; brunch at the 
Sheraton Islander with President Sister Lucille McKillop; 
theatre productions and art exhibitions. 

For information on Reunion Weekend '85 contact the Alumni_ 
Office at extension 223. 

THEATRE COMPANY TO PRESENT ONE-ACT PLAYS 

The Newport College Theatre Company will present two one-act 
performances, "Next" and "The Final Dress Rehearsal," as part of 
Reunion Weekend '85. The former one-act is an alumni production, the 
latter to be presented by the Salve faculty. 

These performances will be staged May 3rd and 4th at 8:00 p.m. 
and May 5th at 2:30 p.m. at the Little Theatre in Mercy Hall. 

Tickets are $3.00 for students and senior citizens and $5.00 for 
general admission. Tickets can be purchased at Mercy Hall or at the 
door before each performance. 

For further information contact the Theatre Department at 
extension 217. 



MCKILLOP GALLERY TO FEATURE 
SECOND SENIOR THESIS EXHIBITION 

The McKillop Gallery will feature its second 
Senior Thesis Exhibition which will run May 2-18. 
The exhibition will include the works of seniors 
Amir Raissi, Nancy A. Tymosko, Paula W. Schubert 
and Matthew J. Hamilton. An opening reception 
will be . held at the gallery on Thursday, May 
2 from 7:30-9:30 p.m. For information 
contact the Art Department at extension 379. 

* * * 

FULBRIGHT TEACHER EXCHANGE 

Applications for the 1986-87 Fulbright Teacher Exchange Program 
are now available in the Development Office. The deadline for receipt 
of completed applications is October 15, 1985. For further informa­
tion contact the Development Office at extension 312. 

RECITAL 

Vocal and instrumental students from Salve's Music Department 
will be performing in a recital on Sunday, May 5 at 7:30 p.m. in Ochre 
Court. The recital is free and open to the public. For information 
call Bruce Abbott, extension 446. 

SIXTH ANNUAL NEWPORT COUNTY OLYMPICS 

The Sixth Annual Newport County Olympics, sponsored by Salve 
Regina, will be held on Saturday, May 11 at the Salve Regina College 
track. The program will begin at 1:00 p.m. with opening ceremonies 
and a parade. 

The track a~d field competitions are open to citizens of Newport 
County with special needs who are eight years of age or older. Over 
100 Salve students, organized into 17 committees, plan and run 
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ANNOUNCEMENTS 

NEWPORT COUNTY OLYMPICS (CONTINUED) 

the event with the help of local volunteers. The funds to support the 
Olympics are contributed by local businesses and residents of Newport 
County. 

The Sixth Newport County Olympics will be held rain or shine. 
Come join in the fun! For information contact the Physical Education 
Department at extension 329. 

* * * 

STUDENT NEWS 

OVER ONE-HUNDRED STUDENTS RECOGNIZED AT HONORS CONVOCATION 

Salve Regina held its annual Honors Convocation on Saturday, 
April 20 in the Spruance Auditorium at the Naval War College. Over 
100 students were recognized for outstanding scholarship, campus 
leadership and community service. 

Rosa~ Campos, an accounting major from Fall River, Mass., 
delivered the valedictory address. Rosa was also named recipient of 
this year's accounting department's Rooney, Plotkin and Willey Award. 

Recipient of the 1985 Salve Scholarship was sophomore Sister 
Linda Ducharme of Middletown, R.I. The scholarship, which covers 
tuition costs for one year, is awarded to ,the sophomore or junior with 
the highest grade point average. Sister Linda, a social work major, 
was also awarded a Parents Association Award for outstanding academic 
achievement. 

Congratulations to Rosa, Sister Linda, and all those students 
recognized at this year's convocation! 

* * * 

Rick Koster will be interning in Technical Theatre at the Theatre 
By The Sea in Matunick, Rhode Island. Also at the same theatre Maggie 
Skomal has been hired as a grip. Both students have the 
opportunity to audition for the theatre's Children's Musicals and 
Cabaret's. 

James DiZazzo will be interning at the Hampton Beach 
Playhouse in New Hampshire. Besides studying acting, dance and voice 
there are opportunities for roles in the theatre's main stage 
productions. 
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STUDENT NEWS (CONTINUED) 

Sue Scribner, a senior nursing student, has been selected 
outstanding student by the Nursing Department faculty. Sue will be 
honored by the Air Force at a luncheon at Venus de Milo on May 22. 

Re~ina Barbato, a Salve Regina College, junior, participated in 
the Rhoe Island Music Teachers Rating Festival on Sunday, April 28 at 
the Music Mansion in Providence. Regina received the highest rating 
with a mark of superior. There was only one other rating of superior 
awarded. All the participants were college students. CONGRATULATIONS, 
REGINA!! 

FACULTY NEWS 

NEWS FROM THE NURSING FACULTY 

Dr. JoAnn Mullaney: selected as an item writer for the National 
State Board R.N. Licensure Examination; presented a two-day workshop 
to the East Shore Visiting Nurse Association entitled, "Documentation 
Revisited: Getting Credit For What You Do"; appointed Co-Chairman of 
CONE - the R.I.S.N.A. Cabinet on Nursing Education and as the liaison 
to the Continuing Education Area Review Program; completed a community 
survey for the Visiting Nurse Association which will be distributed to 
Newport County and Tiverton residents. 

Catherine Graziano: recently presented a lecture on "Medical 
Terminology" at the Paralegal Convention held at Newport's Sheraton 
Islander; presented a lecture on "Leadership, Professionalism and 
Collective Bargaining'' to senior nursing students at the University of 
Rhode Island; is currently teaching an eight week course, "Nursing and 
Law," at the Cranston General Hospital. 

Joan Chapdelaine: is presentiJ:lg a 10-week Management De-
velopment Workshop for Head Nurses at St. Luke's Hospital in New Bedford; 
recently attended a conference, "Oncology Update," at Roger Williams 
College; has been recertified at CNAA (Nursing Administration 
Advanced) by the A.N.A. 

Barbara Dean: recently elected President of District III 
Massachusetts Nursing Association; appointed to the Advisory Board for 
Hypertension Training and Education Center in Southeastern, Mass.; 
addressed the Newport County Network on Aging; attended the following 
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FACULTY NEWS (CONTINUED) 

conferences, "Wellness for the Health Care Giver" and "Professional 
Image of the Nurse." 

Janet Kent~: presented a class entitled, "Nutrition for the 
80's," sponsore by the North Kingston Regional Health Center and the 
North Kingston Library. The program will be viewed on the Cable 
Health Network; co-authoring a Maternity Nursing Care Plan Book for 
F.A. Davis Company for publication in October, 1986. 

Sister Joannes Griffin has been honored by the Head Start Program 
at their 20th Annual Celebration for her contributions as a member of 
the Advisory Council. 

Sister Maureen Hynes has completed a course on "Physical 
Assessment" at the University of Rhode Island. Sister is also a 
geriatric consultant for her religious community. 

Cynthia Padula has been selected as Outstanding Teacher by senior 
level nursing students. She will be honored by the Air Force at a 
luncheon at Venus de Milo on May 22. 

·'k -i( * 

Brother Robert Daszkiewicz, FSC, Chairman of the French 
Department, has been granted a leave of absence beginning September 1985. 
Brother Robert will return to Bethlehem, West Bank, Israel to develop 
a program of Instructional Improvement for the faculty of Bethlehem 
University. He has received a grant of $1500 from Bethlehem 
University which has been matched by the Graduate Studies Committee of 
the Brothers of the Christian Schools LINE Province to begin this work 
at Middlebury College's School of Arabic during the summer. 

·k * * 

Seven Social Work majors, one Administration of Justice student, 
an~ two Social Work faculty, Stephanie Muri and Kdty Ostrander, 
recently attended the Annual Symposium orthe Rhoe Island Chapter of 
the National Association of Social Workers at Butler Hospital. The 
all-day conference featured a presentation by Harry Aponte, family 
therapist, on "Community Systems and their Impact on Families in 
Treatment." 

Senior Social Work majors and the Social Work faculty will host 
their annual get-together for the Field Placement Instructors on May 9 
at Katy Ostrander's house. 

..k "'k -k 

-5-



FACULTY NEWS (CONTINUED) 

Dr. Heath Twichell, Director of the Graduate Program in 
International Relations, was recently elected Secretary-Treasurer of 
the New England Region of the International Studies Association at its 
spring meeting held at the University of New Hampshire. Dr. Twichell 
will hold this position for two years and will also be responsible for 
editing and publishing the association's newsletter. 

* * ·k 

THANK YOU 

Sister Theresa McQueeney expresses sincere thanks to the 
administration, faculty, and staff for the many prayers offered and 
the thoughtful gestures of concern, cards and letters sent during her 
hospitalization and recuperation. "The earth is full of the goodness 
of the Lord." 

ATTENTION!! l Deadline for the next Newsbulletin is WEDNESDAY, May 8. 
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